

Romanby Primary School Newsletter

Issue 4, October 2022

Summer Reading Challenge 2022



Congratulations to the children who took part in the Summer Reading Challenge. We handed out nearly sixty certificates in our celebration assembly last week. The Reading Agency partnered with Science Museum Group for **Gadgeteers**, a science and innovation themed

challenge that aimed to spark children's curiosity about the world around them. It has been great to hear all about the books they have read and see this enthusiasm carry on in school.

Y5/6 TAG Rugby

Well done to the team of children who took part in the Northallerton Schools competition this week. They really enjoyed the games and were the winners of the event! Here is what they said about it.

On the 19th October 2022, we went to a Y5/6 tag rugby tournament, we took ten people which means we had three subs. There were six teams altogether. Each game was nine minutes long, Mrs Etherington and Mrs Hudson came with us. They were extremely encouraging and supporting.



Our first fixture was against Brompton B and we scored 5 tries, they scored none. Jack R scored a commanding 3 tries in the first match. It was very intense, but we came first in the end! In our second, match we played against Alverton A and we just edged a win. Aiden scored the winner and we were unbelievably good! We all played very well that game.

In the third game we were against Mill Hill, we won 9-0! Scarlett B scored three tries, Jack R scored three tries, Aiden G scored 1 try and Jack B scored 2 tries. We had another excellent game that match! We had five matches in total and we won!

By Scarlett B, Aiden G, Jack R, Jack Br, Joel K, Daniel B, James M, Rosie H, Elsa P, India M.



Hambleton Foodshare

Thank you to everyone who donated to our collection for Hambleton Foodshare. Mrs Slaney delivered it all yesterday in six very large boxes!

Parent/Carer and Teacher Meetings

The meetings this week were really well attended and it was great to invite everyone into school to look at the children's work and have face to face discussions again. We got some good feedback on some areas of our work and will look at some of the other things raised in the discussions next half term.

Attendance

Despite an increase in sickness that has affected children and staff in the last couple of weeks our attendance levels continue to be good at 97.1%. Please remember that unless the circumstances are exceptional we can't authorise holidays in term times.

Illness

Can we please remind parents that if your child suffers from vomiting or diarrhoea they must not return to school for 48 hours after the last time they were ill.

Contributions to visits

Please see the letter attached to this newsletter email from Mrs Dickinson, our chair of governors regarding contributions towards the cost of educational visits.

Reception applications

A reminder that applications are now open for places in Reception in September 2023. <u>Apply for a place</u> at a primary or secondary school | North Yorkshire County Council.

Non-uniform day

Thank you to everyone who has supported the Friends of Romanby School by bringing in contributions for the Christmas Fayre. There have been large numbers of children eyeing up the piles of chocolate around school!

Diary dates

The online calendar on our school website has now been updated with more dates for next term.

24th October Half Term week

1st November Y5/6 Play leader training

24th November Y6 at Crucial Crew 16th November Y5/6 Football 7th December Y1/2 Multi Skills

Stars of the Week

Every Friday we have a special celebration assembly when staff give out awards that link to our "Secrets of Success".

Congratulations to the following children who received the "Star of the Week" award in our last two celebration assemblies:

Mrs. Hugill's class	Nancy, Omar, Olivia, Alfie	
Mrs. Allen's	Kai, Lucy, Theo, Toby	
Miss. Hillary's class	James, Lleyton, Ethan H, Elliott P	
Mrs. Seal's class	Evie, Dylan, Owen, William	
Mrs. Week's and Mrs. Crocker's class	Tyler, Poppy, Edie, Elliot	
Mrs. Slaney's class	William, Harrison, Edward W, Georgia D	
Miss Cable's class	Harry, Declan, Edie, Emily	
Mrs. Holme's class	Molly, Aiden, Olivia W, Eva	

Mrs. Howe's and Mrs. Cornock's class	Maxim, Holly, Hunter, Isabelle,	
Mrs. Clarke's class	Charlotte, Tegan, Effie, Harry	

Team Point Scores

The Rights Respecting Ambassadors recently voted for new names for the school teams. The letters in brackets link to the old colour teams

Team	Total this half-term
Birch (B)	598
Sycamore (G)	692
Hawthorn (R)	589
Oak (Y)	617

Safeguarding

If you ever have any concerns about the safety or wellbeing of a child at our school, please speak to one of our Safeguarding Leads. Our Designated Safeguarding Lead is Mr Foxwell and the Deputy Safeguarding Lead is Mrs Allen.















RRSA: Article 28 – We have the right to a good quality education.

If you would like this information in another language or format please let us know.